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Wooohooo!!! 
 
Summer is here! I hope this finds you all  
smiling. A big thank you to Aurora for hosting 
our last meeting. Every detail and event 
planned was appreciated, intriguing, educating 
and lots of fun. Thank you.  
 
Hard to believe the year is half over and we are 
getting closer to CAPT’s 20 Year Anniversary  
celebration. We planned our normal July  
meeting, in Blackhawk at the Ameristar Hotel 
and Casino, where we will enjoy a plated lunch 
and a new program on Rental Housing and it’s 
challenges.  
 
Come prepared to enjoy the history of CAPT, a 
great presentation, a lesson on gaming and be 
prepared to bid on one of a kind baskets full of 
goodies from participating jurisdictions. We look 
forward to seeing you in Blackhawk! 
 
 
Jessica Sorensen 
CAPT President 
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AGENDA  
 
Morning Training— 
Rental Housing/Property Maintenance Code Review 
 
City of Westminster Lead Housing Inspector, Holly  
Clayton, will give us a glance into how Westminster has 
successfully implemented a Rental Housing and  
Property Maintenance code over the past 20 years. Learn 
how their Rental Code was created, tasked and is  
currently applied and enforced to ensure decent safe and 
sanitary rental housing for the citizens of  Westminster. 
 
Plated Lunch, Silent Auction and a fun activity 
planned for the afternoon.  
 
This is your Chapter. Join us to celebrate the success of 
Permit Technicians. We have come a long way in twenty 
years.  
 
HISTORY: 
 
In April of 1998, a group of men and women with a com-
mon goal and a lot of enthusiasm held a meeting to 
share ideas and knowledge for a position called Permit 
Technician.  There seemed to be a need for this group of 
individuals to come together and form an  
association.  ICBO was in the process of creating a test 
for permit technician certification with the goal of  
moving this position into a more professional field.   
 
Meetings were set up for the rest of the year and  
steering committees were formed to set up future goals. 
Incorporation came next and CAPT became an official 
corporation July 12, 1999.   
 
To date we are over 90 members strong, a recognized 
chapter of the International Code Council, and  
dedicated to training and networking.        

 
 

Mark Your  
Calendar 

 
 

Friday, July 27, 2018 
Ameristar Casino 

10th Floor Suite 1001 
111 Richman Street 

Black Hawk, Colorado 
 

Please RSVP to  
CAPT Program Chair 

 
Darla Brooks 

Arapahoe County 
720-874-6609 

 
dbrooks@arapahoegov.com 

 
Registration Fee: $35.00 Cash 

or Check Payable to CAPT at the 
door (Registration Fee Includes             

Breakfast, Breaks, Lunch,  
Instructional Materials and is  

Non-refundable) 
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CAPT Members please join the Officers and Board of  
Directors in celebrating 20 years of this amazing Chapter— 
Colorado Association of 
Permit Technicians! 
 
Friday, July 27, 2018 
Ameristar Casino 
111 Richman Street 
10th Floor Suite 1001 
Black Hawk, Colorado 
 
Silent Auction 
There will be several unique baskets to bid on from  
jurisdictions across Colorado. Money raised from the  
auction will be used to offset the cost of the celebration 
and/or contributed to the homeless cause. Thank you to 
Arapahoe County, City of Black Hawk, City of Commerce 
City, Town of Erie, Jefferson County, City of Lakewood, City 
of Littleton, City of Loveland and the Town of Parker for  
donating baskets.  
 
 
 
 
 
 

1998—2018 
CAPT 20 Year Anniversary 

Honoring our Members and Envisioning our Future 
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MAY CAPT MEETING  
CITY OF AURORA 
 
A huge thank you to the City of  
Aurora for hosting the May CAPT 
meeting. The staff at Aurora went 
above and beyond to  
accommodate a large group.  
 
The training and field trip were  
exceptional and a lot of fun. A 
special thank you to Aurora  
Permit Technician, Dora Shols, for  
coordinating.  
 
Guy McMann, Senior Building  
Inspector for Jefferson County,  
enlightened us on Commercial 
Kitchen Exhaust Systems. The 
slide show gave us a chance to  
visualize compliance and life  
safety issues in commercial  
venting.  
 
The field trip was a step into 
Aurora’s history which was  
extremely interesting and a great 
experience. The bus ride gave the 
passengers lots of time to get to 
know each other. Special thanks 
to our tour guides, who were very 
patient with the students who 
talked a tad much.  
 
First stop, Freedom Memorial,  
followed by a visit to the Gaylord 
Hotel sales office where we 
viewed a model of the hotel and 
grounds. Last stop, the  
Stanley Market Place where we 
were able to walk around 
inside and even enjoy an ice 
cream cone at a shop.   
 



Chapter Information  
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Fire Marshal’s  
Association of  

Colorado  
 
 

 
Bruce Kral / President 

www.fmac-co.org 
 

 

 
Colorado  

Association of  
Plumbing  

And Mechanical 
 Officials  
 

 
Sam Dardano—President  
samdardanojr@msn.com  

 
Next meeting July 19, 2018 

Jefferson County 

ICC CONTACTS 
1-888-ICC-SAFE (422-7233) 
Web address: www.iccsafe.org 
 
International Code Campus: 
www.icccampus.org  
 

 
PermitTechNation 

 
www.permittechnation.org 

 
PermitTechNation was founded by  

Permit Technicians from across the United States via 
networking through ICC and the Annual  
Conferences. CAPT is a member of PTN! 

 
Tom Pitchford / President 

 
Next Meeting: 

August 16—17, 2018 
Chaffee County  

For more information  
www.coloradochaptericc.org 


